SUGARMILL WOODS CRIME WATCH – GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES

January 13, 2015

Meeting was called to order by SMWCW President, Dick Byrnes, at 3:00 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Dick Byrnes asked all members and guests to rise and observe a Moment of Silence for recent members who have passed away:  Jim Clements, Len Chesterfield and Ann Natalo.  

The minutes from December 2014’s meeting are on the website.

Our guest speaker for today’s meeting was Tom Chancey, Executive Director of the Community Food Bank of Citrus County.  Tom provided an extremely informative briefing about the Food Bank’s organization, structure, operational methodology and history.  He opened everyone’s eyes with describing the great number of hungry children and adults in our own county and how the Food Bank distributes quality food to the approximate 48 separate agencies in our county, who further distribute the food to the needy.

Dick Byrnes queried the membership to determine if we, the SMWCW, would like to provide a donation from our treasury to this very worthwhile organization.  After some discussion, Craig Blaine moved to donate $250 to the Food Bank – Bruce Baright seconded the motion – all members were in agreement.  Dick will ask our Treasurer, Roger Kessinger to issue a check upon his return.

Deputy Andy McEwen addressed the membership, primarily advising of the upcoming Volunteer Appreciation function that will be coming up in March 2015.  Invitations will be mailed out soon to all CCSO volunteers.  The function will be held again this year at Rock Crusher Canyon.  The Sheriff and his staff will again this year be our servers for a barbeque lunch.

In Treasurer Roger Kessinger’s absence, Dick Byrnes read the Treasurer’s Report:  December 2014’s INCOME:  $515.00; EXPENSES:  $768.40 (primarily for new windbreakers); BALANCE:  $4,539.20.  Motion  to accept by Lew Tippett; seconded by Tom Okimoto; all in favor. 

Dick Byrnes took a poll of volunteers who might be interested in attending Traffic Direction School.  Dep. McEwen stated that the school was a full 8-9 hours and that he could arrange it.  We will bring it up again and ask for specific interested parties.

Lew Tippett informed the Board that the procedure that the Sheriff’s Office has used to assign ID numbers for volunteers has changed.  Volunteers traditionally used the last four digits of their SSN, however, if you’re become a member since 2012, or if you’ve received a new ID card since then, your ID number has probably changed.  Check the back of your current ID card for your correct number.

Lew Tippett informed the membership that he had gotten 4 new tires on the patrol car on Friday, January 9th, 2015.

Dick Byrnes stated that there had been 3 separate robberies in SMW in December 2014 – no further information was available.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:30 PM – motion Tom Okimoto, seconded Dan Bendel.

Submitted by:

Lewis Tippett, Training Officer (for Joe Stingle, Secretary, who was absent)
